
 

WEEKLY REPORT 
Week of August 6, 2018 

 

 

Upcoming 

● The ​Mini Mud Run ​returns to Hawk Ridge Park on 

Friday, Aug. 17 at 6:30 p.m. Register your 4-12 

year old child for this muddy fun run. Regular 

registration is $25 per child until August 16 and 

walk-up registration on August 17 is $30 per 

child. Register online: ​https://bit.ly/2OlzI9O 

● Child Safety Seat Checkup​ Saturday, Aug. 18, 

from 10 a.m. - 2 p.m. at the Raymore Police 

Department, 100 Municipal Circle. Join our officers 

who are nationally certified Child Passenger Safety Technicians at this free 

event and have peace of mind that your child is safely and properly secured in 

your vehicle.  

 

Administration 

● Human Resources Manager Shawn Aulgur and Chief Jan Zimmerman 

conducted a review of the Worker’s Compensation audit. 

● IT Network Technician Noah DaMetz attended the DEFCON Hacking/Security 

Conference in Las Vegas. 

 

Community Development 

● Staff prepared materials for the Aug. 21 meeting of the Board of Adjustment. 

A variance of use is being requested for a construction sales and service 

business to locate at 302 W. Walnut St. 

 

Parks & Recreation 

● Parks staff began assembling the obstacles and preparing the course for the 

Mini Mud Run at Hawk Ridge Park. 

● Recreation Coordinator Katie Pattrick is putting the final touches on the Mini 

Mud Run scheduled for next Friday, Aug. 17. The Raymore Summer Day 

Camp finished the last full week of camp this week and traveled to Science 

City for the final field trip of the year. 

● Athletic Coordinator Todd Brennon attended the South Metro Soccer meeting 

on Aug. 7 in preparation for the upcoming soccer season. The coaches 

meeting is scheduled for Aug. 14 at the Park House. 

● Baseball/softball registration ends today, Aug. 10. 

● Thanks to everyone who attended the ribbon cutting for the Raymore Activity 

Center on Monday! 

 

https://bit.ly/2OlzI9O


 

 

● All Parks and Recreation staff assisted the Cass County Election Board as 

Centerview and the RAC officially became new voting locations this past week. 

 

Police 

● Newly hired entrant Officer Zachary Collins 

was sworn in during a ceremony in the 

City Council chambers.  

● A promotional process for the rank of 

Sergeant was conducted with five 

candidates participating. 

● Lt. Steve Donahoe, Communications 

Supervisor Starlith McAdams and IT 

Manager Jim Mayberry participated in the Omnigo Regional Users Conference 

in Osage Beach. 

● Officers Matt Huff and Cole Williams participated in tactical team training at 

the Cass County Sheriff’s Office. 

● Numerous members of the department attended a ceremony celebrating the 

retirement of Cass County Captain Denise Davidson. Congratulations Captain 

Davidson and thank you for being such a great partner to the men and 

women of the Raymore Police Department! 

 

 

Public Works 

● A pre-construction conference was held for the Evanbrook 7th Phase 

construction improvements. 

 

● Work continues on the paver crosswalk project. Work has been delayed 

slightly due to a shortage of paver blocks. We anticipate material being 

delivered this week and work resuming next week.  

 

● Director Mike Krass assisted in the APWA re-accreditation evaluation for 

Libertyville, Ill.  

 

 

 



 

 

 


